

June 29, 2021

Ms. Leslie Gallagher, Executive Officer
Central Valley Flood Protection Board
P. O. Box 942836
Sacramento, CA 94236
Via electronic mail: Leslie.Gallagher@cvflood.ca.gov

Re:

2021 Annual Report of Adequate Progress toward Urban Level of Flood Protection for the Mossdale Tract Area (Reclamation District No. 17)

Dear Ms. Gallagher:

Senate Bill 5 (SB5), and related companion bills, created a new requirement for certain land use decisions made by cities and counties in the California Central Valley. Prior to approving discretionary land use decisions for non-residential projects, and prior to approving ministerial land use decisions (building permits) for new residential buildings in urban or urbanizing area, land use agencies are required to make a finding related to the provision of an Urban Level Flood Protection (ULOP). Further, to ensure that these findings remain valid, the Local Flood Management Agency (LFMA) is required to annually report to the Central Valley Flood Protection Board (the Board) on the adequate progress being made toward ULOP.

As part of the reorganization of the San Joaquin Area Flood Control Agency (SJAFCA) that took place in January 2018, SJAFCA assumed the role of LFMA for the Mossdale Tract Area. This is SJAFCA's fourth year fulfilling the annual requirement to report on adequate progress toward ULOP for the Mossdale Tract Area. With this letter, SJAFCA respectfully transmits to the Board SJAFCA's Mossdale Tract Program: 2021 Annual Adequate Progress Update for ULOP Final Report dated June 25, 2021.

This report has been made publicly available and can be found on SJAFCA's website at <a href="https://www.sjafca.com/recent documents archive.php">https://www.sjafca.com/recent documents archive.php</a>

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding our progress toward achieving ULOP for the Area.

Sincerely,

Chris Elias

Executive Director, SJAFCA

Enclosure:

Mossdale Tract Program: 2021 Annual Adequate Progress Update for ULOP Final Report, June 25, 2021

CC:

Glenn Gebhardt, City Engineer, City of Lathrop (via e-mail) Kevin Jorgensen, Deputy Director, City of Manteca (via e-mail)

Mel Lytle, Assistant Director of Municipal Utilities, City of Stockton (via e-mail) Fritz Buchman, Deputy Director Public Works, San Joaquin County (via e-mail)

CE:smw